
PSWID SECRETARIES REPORT FOR MARCH 25, 2021 

There are two things that I want to report on: 

1) I have it on good authority that SRP plans to only pump water from the CC Cragin reservoir for 

six weeks this year. Payson is confident about their water supply for this year, but is concerned 

about future years if the reservoir doesn’t refill. In connection with this, there are still CC Cragin 

water rights available. The board directed our past district manager to secure these water rights, 

and I will pursue this issue, as it wasn’t done. 
2) As chairman of the water enhancement committee, I have started inquiries on a presently 

inoperable well which has been tentatively offered to PSWID. This well is apparently owned by 

several persons, and their permission is being sought before any transfer could occur. A further 

complication is that there is mention made in DWR documents of a (?past?) connection to 

Strawberry Hollow. This would greatly complicate any transfer. I will continue to pursue this, 

and will bring it before the committee if the ability to gain ownership of the well occurs.  


